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       Is everyone excited for the spring weather? I know I’m ready! 

Please plan on attending the April 12th general meeting.  This is the meeting where
we vote on the slate of officers and new members. We will meet in person at the
Trinity Lutheran church.  A sincere thank you to Rita Harden for arranging the use of
the First Baptist Church this past year.

Hope everyone got signed up to serve on a committee or two and also for a hostess
at one of the monthly meetings. 

There will not be a general meeting May 10th. Instead we will be holding our annual
Appreciation Dinner. We will be installing the new slate of officers and new
members at this meeting. Please plan on attending the dinner. Don’t miss the fun!
Speaking of fun, the DOWH event will be June 11th and the Philo Golf Tournament
will be July 15th. 

Thanks, 
Mary 

Something to ponder:

 “When I was 5 years old, my mother always told me that happiness was the key to life.
When I went to school, they asked me what I wanted to be when I grew up. I wrote down
“happy.” They told me I didn’t understand the assignment, and I told them they didn’t
understand life."
                                   -- John Lennon

Mary's Message
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Come join the fun on Tuesday, May 10 at 5 p.m. at the Tilted Barrel for our
annual spring dinner.

You should have received an invitation via email (Punchbowl). You can RSVP through the
invitation, or we will also be taking in-person reservations and payment at the April general
meeting. We must have all RSVPs and payment no later than Friday, April 22nd. We are unable
to take late registrations—the restaurant is tailor-making our chuck wagon buffet and we
need to respect their need to special order our supplies. 

Can't wait to see you there!

Lazy P Stampede

April 2022 Philo Newsletter 3

Integrated Early Childhood
As always, thanks to all members for their support. We ended up not being involved with the
Drive by Literacy Fair for the preschools due to not being able to have this as an in person
event and staff was able to cover the entire event. The state has increased regulations in the
preschool program limiting any soft goods that are used with the children. Therefore, Philo is
not constructing soft goods for the classroom as they have in the past: superhero capes, felt
story boards, costumes, sock puppets. The past two years we have been limited to classroom
needs of books and change of clothes and support of the teacher, all of which are needed and
greatly appreciated.

Looking for a Chair for Integrated Early Childhood for 2022-2023.
Cheryl Hitchens, Chair



As you consider your options for committee sign-up, please consider joining the
History/Yearbook team. We are in need of someone who will do the layout and prepare for
publication in a digital format.

For those of you who attended the last general meeting, you have heard about the mystery porch
drop-offs. On two occasions, Cindy Kurtz has received Philo material anonymously delivered to her
porch. She in turn delivered the notebook and box to me. These materials proved invaluable since
they contained copies of the Letter of Designation (as a 501c3) required to enroll Philo in the
Colorado Gives program.

While we have scrapbooks, newsletters, presidents’ notebooks, and minutes in storage, there are
possibly one-of-a-kind materials that members have saved over the years. Some of these materials
(programs, invitations, news clippings, etc.) help to fill the gaps in the years where scrapbooks were
lost or not saved.Please donate such memorabilia to the History Committee.

Among the items found in a recent donation, I found a file folder containing budgets dating back to
the 1960’s. I am sure that it would be easier to find a new treasurer if the job was more like 1964-65.
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History/Yearbook
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Alternatives to Violence
Thank you to everyone who contributed to the ATV Fresh Start Basket program! We were
able to fill and deliver 10 baskets that included sheets, bath towels, kitchen towel, laundry
soap, dish soap, cleaning products, and more. ATV is so grateful for these baskets to help
their clients get established in their own homes.
Stephanie Butts, Chair

The Purple Ribbon Breakfast supporting Alternatives to Violence is scheduled for
Tuesday, April 26. I am the host for a table of 10 Philo ladies. This event is free. It will take
place at the Embassy Suites and includes breakfast and speakers. Please register online at
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/the-purple-ribbon-breakfast-tickets-288032822927 
or call/email me and I will register you. When you register you will be asked for your
hostess. That's where you identify me, Ruth Swanty, as your host. 

I hope to see our table of 10 having fun and supporting this annual event.

Ruth Swanty
ruthswanty@gmail.com
970-290-0957

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fthe-purple-ribbon-breakfast-tickets-288032822927&data=04%7C01%7C%7C2dd64d93592b4b08375c08da05f89db3%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637828862593669149%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Wh2EpDEqQPjYduXb5JjcsqviUh5sBH27%2FPyTdmYg5Cw%3D&reserved=0
mailto:ruthswanty@gmail.com
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Philo
Women's
Amateur Golf
Tournament

July 15, 2022 
Mariana Butte 

Golf Course 
Loveland, CO 

Join us for a fun filled day of golf…all
for a good cause!

For more information about the Tournament, visit
us at www.philoloveland.org/golf-tournament 

Registration begins in mid-April
You may also contact us at philogolf@gmail.com or
call 970-988-3452.



Time is flying and we’re getting very excited about how the Dine Out With Heart event is
shaping up! As we continue to improve this important fundraiser, our entire committee
would like to thank you for sharing the below information with anyone you might know
who would be interested in sponsorship for their local business or as a personal donor. It
was requested that we share sponsorship features and our event letter, so we appreciate
your help in spreading the word. We are looking forward to a successful event on June 11,
2022 to benefit so many of those in need within our community and every little bit helps.
Thank you for your continued support - it makes us proud to be Philo sisters!

For more information and for any questions, please contact Stacee Kersley, DOWH Co-
Chair at dineoutwithheart@gmail.com.

With much gratitude,
Stacee Kersley, and the entire DOWH committee




Dine out with Heart
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See next page for letter you can share with local businesses/possible sponsors.

mailto:dineoutwithheart@gmail.com
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Minutes
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PHILO GENERAL MEETING MARCH 8, 2022 – 1st Baptist Church, Loveland, CO – 7pm

President Starck opened the meeting by acknowledging that it is International Women’s Day, and welcoming everyone, especially the guests –
Marianne Cruiksank, Joan Ehernberg, Lynn Hendrickson, and Kris Martin. She also thanks the hostesses for this evening – Ruth Swanty, Florence
Doksansky, Linda Stangel, and Lin Stokes. 
Cindy Kurtz made a motion to approve the February 8 General Meeting Minutes, which was seconded by Kim Robinson, and passed. 

TREASURER REPORT: Peg Isakson
             Balances of Bank Accounts
                            General Savings   $14,660
                            General              $12,132
                            DOWH               $9,500
                            Golf/Scholarship $14,000
We are approved to participate in “Colorado Gives.” Peg also gave an update on progress of website.

Alternatives to Violence – Stephanie Butts
             10 baskets were donated. Spring garden material was delivered and will be planted. We are working on water supply
Blood Drive – July Gangle
             Good Drive – next one will be May 17th
Canned Food Drive – Ruth Sprain
             Looking for a new Chair
Christmas Food Baskets – Susan Trumbo
             No Report
Dine out with Heart – Stacee Kersley
             Need sponsors and will need help at the Food Truck Rally event on June 11
Golf Tournament – Beth Soderquist
             No Report, but tournament is scheduled for July 15 at Mariana Butte
Honorary Membership – Rita Harden
             Memorial Service for Barbara Moore will be at 11:00 March 9
History/Yearbook – Linda Stangel
             First draft coming out soon. Please get reports in. Also, keep taking lots of pictures.
Integrated Early Childhood – Cheryl Hitchens
             No report
Philo Directory – Peggy Pellizzari
             Still working on the update – making good progress
Newsletter – Amy Black
             No report
Publicity and Social Media – Jamie Powell
             No report
Rotary Duck Race Ticket Sales & Shop with Scrip – Carol Rieser
             Go to website for more information
Scholarships – Janice Marchman
             Gave information and said application deadline had been extended
Spring Appreciation Social – Jeanne Findley
             The event will take place at The Tilted Barrel. An invite will go out by email. All RSVPs and payment due no later than Friday, 4/29. You can
pay online. Please check the Newsletter. There will also be line dancing.
Sunshine – Florence Doksansky
             This month’s birthdays include Janice Marchman, Ruth Swanty, Joan Putlack, Helen Wilson, Dottie Childers, Mary Schacht, Susan Trumbo,
and Joyce Caufman

OLD/NEW BUSINESS:
             Judy Gangle reminded us about deadlines for prospective new member applications, as well as for board positions. 
Mary encouraged everyone to use the committee sign-up sheets provided tonight and to consider becoming a Chairman. You can also sign up
online until the end of March. 
Peg advises that work is being done on a new website with a new webmaster. Changes will occur in phases. They are migrating Directory
information into the new website so you can print out your own handbook. 

There being no further business to conduct, the President concluded the meeting at 8:05 pm.

Next General Meeting will be on Tuesday, April 12, at Trinity Lutheran Church, 3333 Duffield Ave. Loveland at 7:00 pm. (church will be open at 6 pm
for any committee meetings).

Respectfully submitted, Carol Watt, Recording Secretary
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Sunshine Committee
HAPPY EASTER AND HAPPY SPRING!

Get well card sent to Stevie Benkendorf on her recent knee surgery.

Remember that your Sunshine teams are ready to celebrate your joys and help with your
woes!
Feel free to contact either Florence Doksansky at 970-663-1264 or 401-524-0772 or
Cindy Kurtz at 970-962-6832 or 970-667-9092.
We also appreciate getting your news of other members!

Florence Doksansky, Chair

April Birthdays
Shannon Voggesser   1
Stephanie Butts          6
Georgia Christopher  6
Diane Bakel                14
Cheryl Hitchens         22
Jennifer Wilson          25
Kathy Loken               29


